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February 17, 2023 

Dear Members of the Senate Health and Human Services Committee: 

On behalf of the Mental Health Legislative Network (MHLN} we are writing to share our concerns with 

SF 73. The MHLN is made up of over 40 organizations representing advocates, professionals, and 

providers with broad perspective and expertise on the needs of our mental health system and the 

people who are directly impacted by mental health legislation. We have shared with the authors in both 

bodies our concerns and an amendment. We have outlined the changes below. Line numbers correlate 

to HF 100 the 6th Engrossment. 

• Cannabis Advisory Council: Mental health professionals should be included on the council

because of the impact cannabis can have on a person's mental health.

o Line 19.12 add "(32) two licensed mental health professionals"

• Data collection: Rather than a study, the Office could collect better targeted data. The existing

language asks for a study requires using some data that simply doesn't exist.

o Lines 20.23 through 21.2 delete and insert: "(e} The office shall collect existing data from

the Department of Human Services, Minnesota Department of Health, State Courts,

and hospitals on utilization of mental health and substance use disorder services,

emergency room visits, and commitments. The purpose is to identify any increased

usage. The office shall also contact existing first episode of psychosis programs to obtain

summary data on the number of people served and number of people on the waiting

list. This information shall be included in the report required under (f)"

• Warnings and Labels: Regardless of the legal age to use cannabis, we should warn people that it

can still have disproportionate impacts on the brain before the age of 25. Additionally, labels

and warnings must address impacts to mental health and pregnant people. There really is plenty

of research demonstrating the impact on pregnant women and other states have already

included the warning label. Why would we want to wait? Additionally, 988 should be listed as a

resource in addition to the poison control center.

o Line 21.24 delete "21" and insert "25"

o Line 61.32 after the period add (4) a statement that cannabis flower, cannabinoid

products and hemp-derived consumer products may negatively impact one's mental

health and should be avoided by pregnant or breastfeeding women, or by women

planning to become pregnant."

o Line 109.6 before "and" insert "(13) Use by pregnant or breastfeeding women, or by

women planning to become pregnant, may result in fetal injury, preterm birth, low birth

weight or developmental problems for the child."

o Line 110.13-14.

o Line 110.18 delete "may" and insert 'must"

o Line 111.1 after "center" insert "988 suicide and crisis lifeline"
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